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Chair Oshiro and members of the Committee, thank you for the opportunity to testif~, on

H.B. 1252.

DAGS supports the intent of H.B. 1252 but has reservations on its passage at this time for

the following reasons:

1. This proposed bill needs to clarif~’:

A. How the purposes of the DAGS program of centralized engineering services

and the DAGS program of repair and maintenance for State Office Buildings

are to be separately funded under Section 107-1.5, Hawaii Revised Statutes.

B. If a “public works repair and maintenance assessment fund” needs to be

created for this purpose, how can DAGS ensure the assessments are collected,

deposited, and expended in a timely manner? rNOTE: In accordance with



Section 107-1.5, Hawaii Revised Statutes (as currently written), the

BAGS-Public Works Division manages the funds collected and deposited

into the “public works project assessment fund” (based on a logarithmic

curve devcloped by BAGS) for carrying out only the BAGS program of

centralized engineering services4

C. How (if it is the intent of this proposed bill) can DAGS assessments for this

purpose be applied to all construction CIP appropriations but used only for the

repair and maintenance of DAGS managed and controlled State Office

Buildings? Also, what happens if other State agencies want DAGS to use the

assessments collected for this purpose to do repair and maintenance work on

their buildings or facilities?

D. That DAGS will continue to get CIP appropriations for repair and

maintenance or repair and alteration of State Office Buildings that will

supplement the finds collected and deposited into a DAGS account set up for

this purpose.

2. It is recommended this proposed bill indicate:

A. The DAGS assessment on applicable construction CIP appropriations should

be at least five percent (5%).

B. The Department of Budget and Finance (B&F) should assist DAGS in setting

aside finds for this purpose during the CIP allotment process.

3. DAGS will defer to B&F on any financial considerations or concerns that it may

have on this matter.

Thank you for the opportunity to testify on this matter.


